Wing Parish Council Minutes

of the Wing Parish Council meeting being held on Tuesday 29th March 2022 commencing at 8pm in the Small Hall, Wing Village Hall, Leighton Road, Wing.

Parish Councillors: David Kellner, John Lomas, Louise Tabiner-Crush and Liz Tring.

Buckinghamshire Council Councillors: Ashley Bond

Clerks: Claire Power, John Furniss (Deputy)

Public: 2

Minutes: Claire Power Start Time: 8.00pm

1 Chairman's Welcoming Statement

The Chairman wished the Councillors who are unwell are speedy recover.

There has been a lot of interest from parishioners regarding Carey Lodge. We have been in contact with Buckinghamshire Council to let them know Carey Lodge is standing empty and that it could be useful as a suitable place to home Ukrainian refugees.

2 Governance

2.1 Apologies for Absence

To receive apologies for absence from Members.

Resolved: To accept apologies received from Councillor Phil Cronshaw. **Resolved:** To accept apologies received from Councillor Jo Mortain-Cogar. **Resolved:** To accept apologies received from Councillor Sanchia Davidson. **Resolved:** To accept apologies received from Councillor Helen Sunday.

2.2 Declaration of Interests from Members on Agenda Items

To receive declarations of personal and/or prejudicial interests from Members in matters on the Agenda.

Councillor Kellner - Recreation Ground

Councillor Lomas - Recreation Ground

Councillor Tabiner-Crush - Recreation Ground

Councillor Tring - Recreation Ground

2.3 Dispensations

To receive dispensations for Members to speak and/or vote on items on the agenda in which they hold a declared personal and/or prejudicial interest(s).

No new dispensations were received.

The Clerk confirmed all Councillors have a current dispensation to speak and vote on matters relating to the Recreation Ground which are valid until the 2025 elections.

3 Public Participation

Public participation will be permitted for a period of 15 Minutes in accordance with the Wing Parish Council Public Participation Policy.

- A member of the Scouts group asked if the Scouts could use Jubilee Green to hold an event on Sunday 5th June instead of the Saturday 4th June agreed at the February Council meeting. The Chairman requested the consideration is placed on the April agenda.
- A member of the public put forward an idea to have a 'Spade in the Ground' ceremony to mark the start of the recreation ground improvement works. The Chairman thanked them for the idea and said it would be discussed once the planned onsite start date was confirmed.

4 Parish Reports

4.1 Unitary Councillor's Reports

To receive reports from Councillor Blamires, Councillor Bond and Councillor Cooper.

Councillors Diana Blamires and Peter Cooper sent their apologies for the meeting.

Councillor Ashley Bond gave a report on fly tipping in the county and that Buckinghamshire Council are continuing to pursue offenders. An update on both Lockharts Farm planning applications was also provided. The Planning Committee have voted to refuse the permission but are meeting next week to confirming the full reasons to the rejection. A new app ha been provided to Unitary Councillors as they the current system didn't make them aware of any issues reported on FixMyStreet. The new app notifies them of issues raised so they can push to get the work carried out.

4.2 Parish Reports

To receive reports and recommendations from Committees and Councillors on activities since the last meeting.

Councillor Tabiner-Crush gave a report on items reported on FixMyStreet. Some potholes between Church Street and the Cottesloe Roundabout have been fixed but not all of them. The white lines have been painted outside the village hall but not on the two squares that are dropping again.

A report has been given to the local police officers regarding being overtaken by a car by Church Street on the A418 heading towards Aylesbury. The Police have also been asked if speed cameras could be placed on both entrances of the village on the A418, they have said this is down to Highways and Buckinghamshire Council but if there is a Community Speedwatch team, the information collected can be passed to the Police and they can see if there is any need to put speed cameras around.

Funding has been applied for a couple of trees for the Jubilee and some flower bulbs but no outcome has been received yet.

Councillor Tring attended the Neighbourhood Plan Review meeting, attended a meeting with the Rothchild Foundation regarding funding, attended the Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting, met with a few contractors for quotes on various treeworks around the parish and has taken numerous photos and took a video of potholes along part of Soulbury Road and sent to Councillor Davidson.

She has also assisted with work on the website.

Councillor Tring gave a description of a recent trip to Ascott House providing first hand experience regarding the dangers of turning into and out of the entrance to Ascott House. Councillor Tring was very concerned that the turning needs higher visibility to road users. She has sent a letter, as a resident, to suggest that Ascott House and The National Trust should work together to increase the entrances visibility. It was reported that there was an accident involving three cars by the entrance yesterday (Monday 28th March).

Councillor Lomas provided an update on the MVAS's. One has been placed by Mill Cottages and the other one will go up along Stewkley Road later this week. He had also attended the following Neighbourhood Plan Review meeting, attended the Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting, met with a few contractors for quotes on various treeworks around the parish and assisted with work on the website.

Councillor Kellner gave a report on the Youth Council meeting that took place at Cottesloe School. The draft Terms of Reference were discussed and the youths' made suggestions and agreed on amendments to be made. These changes will be made and the final draft Terms of Reference will be ready for the Full Council to consider at the April meeting. As there has been large number of youths interested in being on the Youth Council, it has been agreed to have two more manageable sized Youth Councils. The next scheduled meeting for the Youth Councils is Thursday 5th May at Cottesloe School. Councillor Keller has also attended a Governors meeting at Cottesloe School and a Planning Policy and Compliance training course run by Buckinghamshire Council.

Councillor Sunday had sent a summary of her activities which the Clerk read out at the meeting as follows:

Councillor Sunday has attended the Neighbourhood plan meeting, attended various Recreation ground meetings, met with a Local Wildlife Site Surveyor, established contact with Oxford Brookes University for Chesterfield Phytoremediation project, attended a Cottesloe School Governors meeting as PC representative and has now been appointed as well-being Governor, attended the Lockharts Farm planning committee meeting and attended a zoom meeting with Liz and Martin Shrubsole and reviewed the Youth club policies and finances.

She has also completed and sent Chesterfield Crescent Proposal to a consultant for final review which will be sent to Buckinghamshire Council tomorrow.

4.3 Clerks' Report

To receive a report from the Clerks with updates on activities since the last reports.

The Clerk gave a verbal report on activities since the last report. (Appendix A).

The Deputy Clerk's report was circulated prior to the meeting so Councillors were asked if they had any questions. No questions were raised. (Appendix B).

5 Previous Minutes

5.1 To resolve that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 22nd February 2022 be signed as a correct record of proceedings.

Resolved: To change Clerks: Mrs Clair Power to Claire Power **Resolved:** To make a change in 7.1 from 'the at' to 'at the'

Resolved: To make a change in 13.1 from 'hat' to 'that'

Resolved: To make a change in the Clerks Report under Medical Building and Car Park section from 'enquiry' to 'enquiry'

'enquire'

5.2 To receive the signed minutes of the Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting held on 13th December 2021. Councillors confirmed receipt of the approved minutes from the Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting held on Monday 13th December 2021.

6 Planning Applications

To consider submitting a consultee comment for the following planning applications:

6.1 22/00673/APP – 15 Aylesbury Road, Wing

Householder application for demolition of existing porch and erection of a two-storey side extension.

Resolved: The Council resolved to offer No Objection to this application.

6.2 22/00689/APP – 15 Church Street, Wing

Householder application for erection of single storey rear extensions, demolish and replace existing outbuilding

Resolved: The Council resolved to offer No Objection to this application.

6.3 22/00736/APP – 29 Rothschild Road, Wing

Householder application for demolition of kitchen and erection of single storey rear extension.

Resolved: The Council resolved to offer No Objection to this application.

7 Community Grant Applications

To consider a new Community Grant application form received from Wing Sports and Social Club.

Councillors discussed the new Community Grant application received from Wing Sports and Social Club for the resurfacing of the Pool table.

Resolved: To award a Community Grant of £312 to the Wing Sports and Social Club for the recovering of the pool table.

8 Recreation Ground Improvements Project

8.1 To receive an update on the projects progress.

An update on the recreation ground improvements project was given, as follows:

- Healthmatic have been appointed as the Parish Council's winning tenderer for the Construction of the Pavilion, the extension to the carpark and the widening of the vision splay onto the A418 (Leighton Road).
- We have held a number of clarification meetings with Healthmatic to make some minor adjustments to the
 design of the Pavilion to provide a changing room for female and male officials, to alter the location of the
 kitchenette so it is accessible for community use and bowls club use and some minor alterations to windows –
 none of which will materially impact on the price of the scheme.
- We have held discussions with Healthmatic about amendments to the scope of the ground works and carparking, and the connection of utilities (electric and water) to the new pavilion. Further clarification is being sought on the utilities connections of the existing Bowls and Tennis club.
- Once we have revised design drawings from Healthmatic we can discuss these with the planning officer at
 Buckinghamshire Council to see if a new planning approval will be required or if the revised design can be
 approved through variations of conditions.
- The tender for the MUGA and the Floodlighting to the MUGA and tennis club has been issued and tenders are due back by 8th April 2022.
- A further working group meeting is being organised with the Football, Bowls and Tennis Club to share the Pavilion designs with them.
- We have responded to queries from WOIW on the Recreation ground project providing an update on the Pavilion Tender exercise and the project as a whole. The update protected the commercial details of the project, but clarified that the PC do not believe it will need to take out a public works loan to deliver the Recreation Ground Project.
- There have been enquiries from the Football club and Wing Players regarding the use of the Football Pitch. We have informed the clubs that the ground could be used for practice from April, however the Pavilion and changing rooms will not be available for use until later in the year.
- 8.2 To consider any actions required at this stage.

The Council were asked to consider a few options relating to the contract for the pavilion tender.

Resolved: To accept the bid from Healthmatic of £730,000.

Resolved: To delegate two Councillors (one needs to be Councillor Cronshaw, and the other must be either Councillor Davidson or Councillor Sunday) to sign the contract once it has been reviewed.

Resolved: To amend the payment schedule for the contract so instead of 30th March it reads 7 days after the signing of the contract. Once the payment schedule is updated it is approved.

Resolved: To accept both revised layout plans from Healthmatic for the pavilion and the recreation ground improvements.

The clerk was asked to confirm with the Buckinghamshire Council officer regarding the S106 funding, the process for requesting the funds and the time it takes to receive the funds.

Page **3** of **10** These minutes were approved by resolution to be a true record of the meeting of the Wing Parish Council held on 29th March 2022 at the Wing Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 26th April 2022

9 Neighbourhood Plan Review

7.1 To receive an update on the progress of the Neighbourhood Plan Review.

A Neighbourhood Plan Review working party has taken place. The consultant is working on reviewing the current Neighbourhood plan and is assisting Councillor Sunday with the Chesterfield Crescent proposal.

9.2 To consider approving costs to be incurred to carry out the review which will be funded by the grant received.

The costs for carrying out the review were considered. Due to the timing of the grant funding, the costs were split into ones that were previously agree and those that need further consideration after the consultant's review report is received.

9.3 To receive a summary of grant funds spent and confirm balance to return.

The total net costs spent so far from the Neighbourhood Plan grant funding was agreed as £3,713.00.

Resolved: To return the unspent grant funding of £3,624.00 for 2021-22 to Groundworks.

9.4 To consider reapplying for grant funding for the 2022-23 financial year.

Resolved: To apply for up to £10,000 grant funding for the Neighbourhood Plan Review for the financial year of 2022-23.

10 Grant Funding Awarded

To consider grant funds awarded that require match funding:

10.1 Community Boards - Long Spinney Maintenance and Accessible and Sensory additions to Recreation Improvement Project (Awarded - £4,470.31 Match Funding - £992.50)

Resolved: To accept the grant and agree to the match funding amount of £992.50. The matched funding will be paid from the Long Spinney funds.

10.2 Community Boards – SIDS (Awarded - £5,142.50, Match Funding £4,942.50)

Resolved: To accept the grant and agree to the match funding amount of £4,942.50. The matched funding will be spent using the underspend from the 2021-22 budget, especially now VAT return has been received.

10.3 Hearts for Bucks – Let's Create Jubilee (Awarded - £2,136.01, Match Funding £3,001.99)

Resolved: To ask Hearts for Bucks if the grant awarded would stand if the Sculptor costing £999 is removed and the Council agrees to the match funding amount of £2,002.99. If the grant does not stand, then the Council does not accept the award and will not move the project forward.

11 Grant Funding Application

To consider applying to Hearts of Bucks for a grant towards the cost of the small bridges in Long Spinney and gathering the information required to support the application form.

Resolved: To apply to Heart for Bucks Green Fund for £5,000 towards the cost of the small bridges in Long Spinney and gather the required information required for the application.

12 Consultations

12.1 To consider the drafted response to the Local Government Boundary Commission for England consultation 'Have Your Say on a New Political Map for Buckinghamshire Council' for submission by 4th April 2022.

Resolved: Authority is delegated for a minimum of two Councillors to have a meeting and submit a response on behalf of the Council before the 4th April.

12.2 To consider the drafted response to the Future Luton 'Making Best Use of our existing Runway' consultation for submission by 4th April 2022.

Resolved: Authority is delegated for a minimum of two Councillors to have a meeting and submit a response on behalf of the Council before the 4th April.

13 Youth Club

To receive an update on the transfer of the Youth Club over to the Parish Council and consider any actions required to move the project forward.

An update was provided on what will be required for the Youth Club to re-open, these include policies to update, policies to be written, recruitment and committee member positions. The transfer of the Youth Club needs to happen by the end of August. To enable the Youth Club to re-open, people need to be found to fill the various roles and positions that have time to commit to the project. The recommendation was to approach the village about the idea and ask people who are interested to come to a meeting.

Resolved: To accept the recommendation of approaching the village about the idea and setting up a meeting for people interested in the project.

14 Parish Council Action Plan

To consider the drafted Parish Council Action Plan for 2022-23.

Resolved: The Council resolved to defer this item to the next Full Council meeting in April.

Page **4** of **10** These minutes were approved by resolution to be a true record of the meeting of the Wing Parish Council held on 29th March 2022 at the Wing Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 26th April 2022

15 Right of Access to Council Land from private properties

To consider:

15.1 adopting an Unauthorised Access to Parish Council Land Policy and if approved

Resolved: The Council resolved to defer this item to the next Full Council meeting in April.

15.2 the procedure for creation of the schedule of properties with unauthorised access.

Resolved: The Council resolved to defer this item to the next Full Council meeting in April.

16 Wing Parish Office Contract Renewal

To consider extending the rental agreement for Charlotte Cottage as a Parish Office for 12 months commencing 1st April 2022.

Resolved: To extend and sign the existing rental agreement for Charlotte Cottage for 12 moths commencing 1st April 2022.

17 Parish Online Renewal

To consider renewing the annual Parish Online license/subscription for £150 plus VAT.

Resolved: To renew the annual Parish Online licence. It is expected to be included for free in the insurance policy but if it is not then the cost of £150 plus VAT is approved from the Parish Online budget.

18 Insurance

18.1 To consider the insurance quotes received and confirm the insurance policy provides the Council with adequate cover in respect of its insurable risks and select the policy.

The insurance quotes received were considered and both policies provided the same cover. The cover is adequate for the Council's insurable risks.

18.2 To confirm acceptance of an insurance premium.

Resolved: To accept the insurance policy from BHIB with Aviva Insurance and enter either the 1 year or 3 year deal depending on which includes Parish Online free for a year.

At this point in the meeting, there was a short comfort break.

19 Streetlight Electricity

To consider entering into a price plan for the unmetered electricity supply for the streetlights.

Resolved: To delegate authority to the Responsible Financial Officer to enter a price plan if it is cheaper than the current rate.

20 Finance, HR and Legal Committee Date

To consider changing the Finance HR and Legal Committee meeting from Wednesday 13th April to Wednesday 20th April.

Resolved: To change the date of the next Finance, HR and Legal Committee meeting to Wednesday 20th April.

21 Account Balances and Payments

21.1 To receive the bank reconciliation for February.

Resolved: The Council resolved to defer this item to the next Full Council meeting in April.

 ${\bf 21.2} \quad \ \ {\bf To\ receive\ and\ authorise\ the\ list\ of\ payment\ transactions\ for\ March.}$

Resolved: The Council resolved to authorise the accounts for payment with the addition of the insurance premium, return of funds to Groundworks and the Community Grant to Wing Sports and Social club agreed at this meeting. The total authorised is £22,493.09. (Appendix C)

22 Co-Option for Parish Councillor Vacancies

To consider applications received for the current Parish Councillor vacancies.

No applications have been received.

23 Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 26th April 2022 at 8pm in the Small Hall, Wing Village Hall.

Signed:	Datadi
	Dated:

Grant Funding

The following grant funding has been awarded:

- o £7,337 from Locality / Groundworks for the Neighbourhood Plan Review
- o £5,142.50 from the Community Board as 50% contribution for the purchase of 3 Speed Indicative Devices
- £4,470.31 from the Wing and Ivinghoe Community Board for the purchase of 2x disability accessible picnic benches and the purchase of a storage container and equipment for the Long Spinney volunteers.
- o £2,136.01 from Hearts for Bucks for Jubilee related events.

VAT Refund

A VAT refund has been received totalling £21,152.27.

• Pay Award 2021-22

Confirmation has been received of the agreed NJC pay award for 2021-22. The rate increase is 1.75% which is the same as the recommended pay increase from BMKALC that was resolved during the February Council meeting.

Youth Club Lease Transfer

This has been chased through our solicitors.

• Land Transfer – Taylor Wimpey

The paperwork is awaiting signing and a meeting needs to be arranged for Councillors Kellner and Lomas to sign them with the Clerk as a witness.

Land Transfer – Bewick Green

This has been chased through our solicitors.

Youth Council

The terms of reference have been agreed by the youths.

20mph Speed Limits

The Buckinghamshire Council Road Safety Team have been chased a couple of times requesting information on how to moving this forward. We can't use our MVAS data so we need to pay for the speed surveys.

• Replacement Bin

The replacement bin for Burcott High Street has been installed by Councillors Kellner and Lomas.

Streetlights

Unitary Councillor Blamires has been looking into the options to increase the brightness of the replacement streetlights at the A418/Stewkley Road roundabout. The streetlights team is looking at changing the settings to resolve the situation.

Mount Pleasant Farm

There is to be a site visit during April by an Enforcement Officer to take a look around and an update should be available towards the end of April on any progress.

• Wildflowers Pilot Project

Following the onsite visit the Local Area Technician has requested locations where the cuttings collected can be placed. Once they have this information the project can move ahead.

Jubilee Green Boundary Cut Back

Quotes were organised and received for work to cut back vegetation along the boundary fence with Warwick Drive and George Street.

• Chesterfield Crescent Residents Correspondence

Emails received from residents were all in support of the Parish Councils proposal for the Chesterfield Crescent area. These emails were forwarded to Councillor Sunday to be incorporated into the proposals to show the community support.

A letter was also received and passed to Councillor Sunday.

• Jubilee Events Update

Wing Singers have confirmed they are interested in singing at the Beacon Lighting but would prefer to choose the song choices. The Lieutenant General has agreed to light the Beacon.

Page 6 of 10 These minutes were approved by resolution to be a true record of the meeting of the Wing Parish Council held on 29th March 2022 at the Wing Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 26th April 2022

Police

We have invited the PCSO's to attend our monthly Council meetings, but they are on Rest days so are not able to attend. We have offered to read out any reports or information at meetings on their behalf.

Litter Picking

A group in Hastings was contacted to ask their advice on setting up a community litter picking group. They responded and were keen to help so an online meeting was held to gather information. The Environment Committee will consider a litter picking project at their next meeting to be held in April.

Police Report

The Police have reported children are entering the Chesterfield Crescent site where the demolition work is taking place. This information has been passed to the Officer dealing with the work on site and the Unitary Councillors to see if the boundary fencing and site could be secured further.

• Neighbouring Parishes

Following on from the network meeting, information was shared with them regarding Utility Aid to look into their electricity bills and to enable them to seek a better electricity deal. We are working together to negotiate a better rate on streetlighting call-out charges for a group of parishes.

• Correspondence Received

- Email received from the Almshouses asking for their vacancy to be advertised. This was placed on our Facebook page and the Almshouses were notified of the action.
- o Buckinghamshire Council All the following have been circulated to Councillors
 - New Licencing Policy
 - Update for Town and Parish Councils (04.03.22)
 - Latest news on Community Safety in Buckinghamshire
 - Press Release Bucks Council begins removing illegally parked vehicles from public roads
- o NALC All the following have been circulated to Councillors
 - NALC Events (08.03.22)
 - Newsletter (09.03.22)
 - NALC Events (15.03.22)
 - NALC Executive's Bulletin (18.03.22)
 - NALC Events (22.03.22)
 - Newsletter (23.03.22)
- o BMKALC All the following have been circulated to Councillors
 - Agreed NJC Salary Scale 2021-22
 - Levelling Up evaluation from NALC (03.03.22)
 - Information on the following training courses
 - The essentials of being a good employer
 - Councillor Interests and Code of Conduct
- Enquiry received for the Church which has been passed on to them.
- o Two enquiries have been received asking if there are any plans to update Jubilee Green.
- o Information received that a branch on the Oak tree in the middle of Jubilee Green is cracked.

• Clerk's Delegated Authority

- Used to book a place for the Clerk to attend the BMKALC Accounts and Finance Training course held on 7th March at a cost of £75. Councillors were asked to show support for the training request with a majority received prior to the course being booked.
- Used to book a place for the Clerk to attend the BMKALC Charitable Trusts Training course held on 8th and 9th March at a cost of £50. Councillors were asked to show support for the training request with a majority received prior to the course being booked.

Meetings Attended

- Meeting with the Sports and Social Club regarding possible funding opportunities
- Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting
- Website meeting
- Rothchild Foundation meeting to introduce the projects the Parish Council are currently working on and those under consideration to see if any funding might be possible
- Neighbouring Parishes network meeting

• Training Courses Attended

- Accounts and Finance Training
- o Charitable Trusts
- o Creating Wildflowers Verges
- o Microsoft 365 Introduction and How to Make Agenda Packs Electronically Available

Report by Claire Power, Clerk, for the Full Council meeting held on Tuesday 29th March 2022.

Streetlights

This is reported separately in the 23 March 2022 Streetlight update report which has been posted to the website.

The streetlights are now out of warranty and quotes for reinspection and testing are being sought from suitable contractors. These will be passed to the Environment Committee for consideration when received.

Playground Inspections.

The order has been placed with Wicksteed and a provisional date of 10th April arranged for the Annual for the inspection of all 3 play areas to be carried out

New enquiries from website, emails and phone calls received since 21 Jan 2022.

- 1. Former Councillor we received an e mail enquiring whether Edward Bourne had ever been a Councillor. They were informed that there had been no-one of that name on the Council since I joined and provided with links to the Meetings and Agenda and Archives pages on the website and to Buckinghamshire Council website. They were requested to give permission to share their details if they would like the query to be circulated to the Councillors.
 - A follow up response clarified that he was seeking details of who owned a piece of land near Adstock. He was informed that Wing Parish Council did not hold any records of that nature or for the area concerned.
- 2. Chesterfield Crescent we received an e mail in support of the PC proposals to develop a community green space with a secure dog exercise area on land near the entrance to Chesterfield Crescent. The enquirer was thanked for their e mail which was shared anonymously with all members.
- 3. Damage to buildings and fence on the Rec. The enquirer asked when the fence would be repaired and if there was anything that the village could do to catch the culprits responsible for the damage to the buildings and prevent it happening again? They were provided with contact details for reporting suspicious activities to the Police and advised that at the time of writing we did not have a date for repair of the fence.
- 4. We received a request to include a link to a Gridserve. They were advised that their organisation did not meet the criteria for inclusion on the website.
- 5. We have received suggestions for the possible use of Carey Lodge and 12, Park End Corner for emergency housing of refugees from the Ukraine. These suggestions were forwarded to Buckinghamshire Council for consideration.

Author: John Furniss Deputy Clerk Wing Parish Council

23 March 2022

WING PARISH COUNCIL - ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT				
MARCH 22				
		Pay't		
Payee	Description	Method	Amount (£)	VAT (£)
	Litter Collection March, Clerk Salary & Exps March,			
Calaria	Deputy Clerk Salary and Exps March and NEST	-1	6 5 404 50	
Salaries	Contributions	electronic	£ 5,104.50	
HMRC	PAYE - March	electronic	£ 1,405.84	
Wing Hall Trust	Office Rent - April - Inv 105420	electronic	£ 375.00	
Wing Hall Trust	Hall Hire - February - Inv 105436	electronic	£ 35.20	
Wing Hall Trust	Hall Hire - March - Inv 105454	electronic	£ 35.20	
What's On In Wing	Page Advert in March Edition - Inv 10172	electronic	£ 18.00	
	Charitable Trust Training Course for the Clerk - Inv			
BMKALC	3511	electronic	£ 50.00	
	Accounts and Finance Training Course for the Clerk -			
BMKALC	Inv 3496	electronic	£ 75.00	
	Blue Pepper Designs - Printing Postcards for			
Halan Conde	Chesterfield Crescent Proposed Development	-14	6 447.60	6 40.60
Helen Sunday	Meeting	electronic	£ 117.60	£ 19.60
Goldleaf Groundcare	Grass Cutting February - Inv 12140	electronic	£ 288.96	£ 48.16
Joanna Craig	Website Hosting - February - Inv 4611	electronic	£ 19.00	
Benrnadette Grimer	WOIW - 1/2 Page Advert in March Edition - Inv 10167	electronic	£ 18.00	
	Streetlight Replacement - 19/21 Moorhills Road -			
CU Phosco	124376	electronic	£ 2,261.94	£ 376.99
CUR	Streetlight Replacement - Opp Moorhills Road		6 2 250 24	6 644 70
CU Phosco	Junction - Inv 124995	electronic	£ 3,850.21	£ 641.70
Parish Online	Annual Subscription 01.04.22-31.03.23		£ 180.00	£ 30.00
Chapman Planning	Wing Neighbourhood Plan Review	electronic	£ 3,535.00	
What's On In Wing	Back Cover Adverts	electronic	£ 80.00	
Groundworks	Return of Grant Funding		£ 3,624.00	
BHIB	Annual Insurance 01.04.22-31.30.2023	electronic	£ 1,107.64	
Wing Sports and Social Club	Community Grant 2021-22	electronic	£ 312.00	
			£ 22,493.09	